## Bay Oaks Quilt Guild Meeting August 12, 2021

The meeting was called to order by Kathy at 6:30p.m.at the Diamondhead Library with 16 members present.

July minutes had been emailed to the members. Fay made a motion to accept the minutes and Chris seconded the motion, all members present agreed and the minutes were accepted. Marsha gave the treasurer's report: Balance-\$9153.29, Deposits-\$3,989.00, Expenses-\$61.17. Balance as of 8/9/2021-\$13,081.22.

## **Old Business:**

- 1. Marsha reminded members the traveling teacher class with Gyleen Fitzgerald is still scheduled for Tuesday January 11, 2022 at the Kelly Retreat Center in Bay St. Louis. The class will be "Caribbean Star". The price of the class is still to be determined.
- 2. Marsha also discussed the circuit teacher class with April Holifield, "Sunflower" is scheduled on October 9, 2021 starting at 9a.m. at the kiln Library. The board decided to use the 2-\$100.00 donations given to the guild in memory of Rena and Jean to pay for the class. The guild will pay the extra \$25.00, her meal, and mileage, she doesn't live for from here. This was voted on at the May 13, 2021 guild meeting. You will not need to bring a machine, the cost of the pattern will be \$5.00.
- 3. Gloria discussed her upcoming class that will be held on August 14, 2021.
- 4. Michele discussed our upcoming retreat to Beckwith, which is scheduled for next week form August 19-August 22,2021. If you want to bring snacks please make sure they are individually wrapped & bring any drinks you want. Mask must be worn when walking outside to the dining room. Therese will bring water, hand sanitizer, and rolls of paper towels.
- 5. We are still in need of a Historian & we are still trying to find all of the books.
- 6. We will keep the time of our meetings to 6:30 p.m.
- 7. Michele discussed Mary Kate's bed turning, which would take place on August 24, 2021 at 5p.m. at Coast Sew'nVac at the Magnolia quilt guild meeting, 12 people stated they were planning on coming.
- 8. Martha stated we will still be hosting the October GSQA quarterly meeting until further notice. You can continue making the little bags, but we also need individual wrapped Halloween candy, door prizes and table decorations. If you have any Halloween Quilts or wall hangings you would like to display we will need these too.

## **New Business:**

- Sharon discussed our first Sew n' Draw of the year, which will be held on Saturday, September 11, 2021 at the Kiln Library. It will be a"Turning Twenty" pattern and you will need to bring a fat quarter of a Batik fabric. She also showed the Applique Holder to carry your applique project in when you are traveling, which will be the Project night for September.
- 2. Martha discussed and showed the jean apron which will be the project for August.

- Martha also showed the scrappy quilt-as-you-go, which will be the block for September.
- 3. Volunteers are needed to make up the nominating committee to find new officers which will be elected in November. Gloria and Rhonda volunteered to be on the committee, so we need one more person.
- 4. Our Christmas Party will be on December 9, 2021 at the same place it was last year. We will need to turn in our Charity Quilts then.
- 5. The Christmas challenge was discussed. Each member picked a colored crayon which can be used with black and white only for a design & size project of your choice.

Winner of the blocks was Kathy. Sharon made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Ida seconded the motion. Meeting was adjourned and show'n tell was done.

## Important dates (All will be held at the Kiln Library)

8-14-2021- Gloria's class 9-11-2021-Sew'n Draw 10-9-2021-Circuit Teacher class- April Holifield